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Welcome to the Newsletter of the Seton Hall Faculty Senate!
 
Best wishes from the Faculty Senate for a wonderful holiday season and a relaxing winter break.
 
Below are some highlights of the work of the Faculty Senate during the second half of the fall semester. Meeting minutes, detailed committee reports, and agendas of upcoming meetings are available on the Senate website at http://academic.shu.edu/senate/.
 
Every year the Senate solicits nominations from the faculty for the Albert B. Hakim Faculty Service Medal.  Dr. Theodora Sirota of the College of Nursing is this year’s outstanding recipient of the Hakim Medal, and we would like you to please join us in congratulating her for this prestigious and much-deserved award.  She was bestowed this honor in recognition of the copious time and energy she has given to advance the stature and interests of the faculty and, thereby, the academic mission of the University.  Dr. Sirota received the award this past September at Faculty Convocation, and the Executive Committee of the Senate apologizes for failing to recognize her distinguished service in the last newsletter. 
 
Highlights of the Most Recent Faculty Senate Meetings
 
Two Faculty Senate meetings were held this semester, on November 4th and December 2nd. 
 
At the December meeting, Provost Robinson presented the Strategic Plan to the Faculty Senate, and it has been approved by the Board of Regents.  We strongly support enhancing the culture of academic excellence both by attracting ever-stronger students and by supporting faculty research.  We look forward to working actively with the administration in developing key academic components of the Strategic Plan.
 
Highlights from Senate Committees
 
These are matters that the Faculty Senate is currently working on:
 
(1) The Admissions Committee and the Senate as a whole continue to seek ways to contribute to long-term plans for admissions and enrollment.  The Admissions Committee is happy to report that this fall’s open houses were extremely well attended, reflecting the good publicity that has stemmed from the new Public Tuition Rate Program.
 
(2) The Calendar Committee has passed a resolution, which has been accepted by the Provost, that by the start of each academic year, calendars for the two subsequent academic years shall be posted.  The committee also wishes to reopen the conversation about semester start dates with the administration.
 
(3) The Faculty Guide Committee continues to work on possible proposals for different contract structures and continues to update our Faculty Guide and Senate Bylaws. 
 
Message from the Executive Committee
 
The Executive Committee is happy to report that the course load changes are now official and the Faculty Guide has been updated to reflect these changes.  The updated Faculty Guide can be found on the Senate website at http://academic.shu.edu/senate/, in the Policies tab. 
 
The Graduate Policy Advisory Board has been formed and conducted its first meeting on December 12th.  The group discussed possible areas of focus for the spring semester.  Some topics under consideration are benefits and costs of the increasing graduate student body, support for graduate students, graduate admissions, and collaboration between the Colleges.
Reminders
 
All Senate meetings, normally held in the Beck Rooms of Walsh Library, are open to all.  We invite you to attend and, if you’d like, to participate actively.
Please also take a look at the different committees at http://academic.shu.edu/senate/Senate_Committees_11-12.htm and contact the committee chair to see how you might volunteer for one of these and gain valuable and interesting service experience.
The next Senate meeting is scheduled for Friday, January 20th in the Beck Rooms of Walsh Library.
 
We welcome any questions or comments for the Faculty Senate; please feel free to contact us at senate@shu.edu.
Again, the Faculty Senate wishes you the best for a wonderful holiday season.
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